## McLean County Museum of History

# **Pistole, Richard Sports Collection**

Processed by Xavier Lee. Museum intern Fall 2019

## **Collection Information**

VOLUME OF COLLECTION:	2 Boxes
COLLECTION DATES:	Late 19th to early 21st century; mostly early to mid-20th century
RESTRICTIONS:	None
REPRODUCTION RIGHTS:	Permission to reproduce or publish material in this collection must be obtained in writing from the McLean County Museum of History
ALTERNATIVE FORMATS:	None
OTHER FINDING AIDS:	None
LOCATION:	Archives
NOTES:	See also: McLean County Basketball Tournament Collection; the book, <i>Local</i> <i>Legends: A Photographic History of McLean</i> <i>County Sports 1884-1969</i> ; and Pistole, Richard Sports Photo Collection. Past Perfect# 2020.0010

## **Brief History**

Richard "Dick" Pistole was born in Heyworth, IL. After graduating from Heyworth High School, Pistole became instrumental in spreading the popularity and accessibility of softball and baseball in McLean County. He assumed many leadership roles—including but not limited to—District Commissioner (Amateur Softball Association); President and Secretary (Corn Belt Baseball League); founder of the Heyworth Hickory House and Bloomington Blue Jays Teams; and cofounder of the Covell Chiefs Fast Pitch Team. In recognition of his efforts and contributions, Pistole was selected to the McLean County All Star Team in 1955 and inducted into the Illinois Amateur Softball Association's Hall of Fame in 1987.

#### Scope

This is a collection of material compiled by Richard Pistole, much of it coming from his research assistance into the pictorial, *Local Legends: A Photographic History of McLean County Sports 1884-1969*, edited by Don Raycraft and published in 2003. The Pistole Collection includes letters from area residents, original programs for sporting events, newspaper clippings, and original and photocopied photographs of area sports teams and notable sports landmarks.

#### **Box and Folder Inventory**

#### Folder 1: Pistole, Richard

- 1.1.1 Dick Pistole Credentials and Letter to the Editor, undated.
- 1.1.2 Clippings About Richard Pistole, *The Pantagraph*, 1965-1966.
- 1.1.3 Pistole's Blue Jays Fat Pitch Softball Team Final Statistics, 1982.
- 1.1.4 Blue Jays Pitching Statistics, 1982.
- 1.1.5 Bloomington Blue Jays Fast Pitch Softball Schedule, 1985.
- 1.1.6 Bloomington Blue Jays Fast Pitch Softball Schedule, 1986.
- 1.1.7 "IFB Sports Festival", *McLean County Farm Bureau News*, September 1983.
- 1.1.8 "Tutoky, Pistole named to Illinois ASA Hall", *The Pantagraph*, February 6,1 987.
- 1.1.9 "Pistole Named to Illinois ASA Hall of Fame", *Farmer City Journal*, February 26, 1987.
- 1.1.10 "Pistole named to softball hall of fame", *The Pantagraph*, March 1987
- 1.1.11 "Pistole Selected For Induction in Illinois ASA Hall of Fame", *Roanoke Review*, March 12, 1987.
- 1.1.12 "McLean Co. sports book full of trivia, information", *Pantagraph*, January 16, 1994.
- 1.1.13 Cover Art for Local Legends: A Photographic History of McLean County Sports 1884-1969, undated.
- 1.1.14 Note of Richard Pistole's home runs for 1965 season as well as his son's records for the Bloomington Blue Jays, undated.
- 1.1.15 Letter from Richard Pistole, dated January 12, 2020, handwritten. Letter includes a correction to the finding-aid indicating he had no connection with soft-pitch softball.

### Folder 2: Anchor

- 2.1.1 Don Bielfeldt to Dick Pistole concerning Anchor High School, 10 Feb. 2003.
- 2.1.2 Chet Eyer concerning his time at Anchor High School, undated, 2pp.
- 2.1.3 Paul Orr to Dick Pistole concerning his time at Anchor High School and his career with articles from *The Pantagraph*, c. 1938-1964, 15pp.
- 2.1.4 "Anchor 30; Ben Funk 25" *The Pantagraph*, January 29, 1936.
- 2.1.5 Clippings from the 1944-1945 Anchor Basketball Season, *The Pantagraph*, 1944.
- 2.1.6 Clippings from the 1945 Anchor Baseball Season, *The Pantagraph*, 1945.
- 2.1.7 "Anchor Shuts Out Aces in Playoff, 6-0" clipping, *The Pantagraph*, Oct 9, 1945.
- 2.1.8 Clippings from the 1945-1946 Anchor Basketball Season, *The Pantagraph*, November-December 1945.
- 2.1.9 Clippings from the 1946 Anchor Sports Teams, *The Pantagraph*, Jan 1946.
- 2.1.10 Clippings from the 1946-1947 Anchor Baseball/Basketball Teams, *The Pantagraph*, November 1946.
- 2.1.11 Clippings from Anchor Basketball and Tournament Front Page, *The Pantagraph*, 1946-1947.
- 2.1.12 *The Anchorite*, Dec 6, 1946, 2pp.
- 2.1.13 1947-1948 Anchor Basketball against Arrowsmith in Colfax Gym, 1947, 4pp.
- 2.1.14 Clippings from the 1947 Anchor Basketball Season, *The Pantagraph*, 1947.
- 2.1.15 "Anchor Aces Begin Basketball Practice", *The Pantagraph*, 1948.
- 2.1.16 Clippings from the 1948 Anchor Track and Field Season, *The Pantagraph*, 1948, 2pp.
- 2.1.17 Clippings from the 1948-1949 Anchor Basketball Season, *The Pantagraph*, 1948.
- 2.1.18 Clippings from the 1949 Anchor Football Season, *The Pantagraph*, 1949, 3pp.
- 2.1.19 *The Anchorite*, undated, 2pp.

## Folder 3: Arrowsmith

- 3.1.1 Don Messamore concerning his time at Arrowsmith High School, undated, 3pp.
- 3.1.2 "Arrowsmith Licks Colfax for Title", *The Pantagraph*, February 27, 1943.
- 3.1.3 "Arrowsmith Wins Corn Belt League", *The Pantagraph*, c. 1956.
- 3.1.4 Short Excerpt About Russ and Jim Builta, undated.
- 3.1.5 Richard Pistole concerning a picture of his friends from Arrowsmith, undated.

## Folder 4: Bellflower

- 4.1.1 Don Harden to Dick Pistole concerning his time as coach of Bellflower and his career, undated, 7pp.
- 4.1.2 Wilson Mears to Dick Pistole concerning Bellflower basketball, April 3, 2003, 2pp.
- 4.1.3 Myron "Tyke" Kumler concerning his time at Bellflower and attached clippings, undated, 9pp.
- 4.1.4 Earl, Lyle, and George Sprau concerning their time at Bellflower High School, undated, 3pp.
- 4.1.5 Short Biography of Joe Ward, undated.
- 4.1.6 "George Sprau Has Enviable Pitching Record for Year", *The Pantagraph*, 1934.

- 4.1.7 Clippings from the 1934 Bellflower Baseball Season, *The Pantagraph*, 1934.
- 4.1.8 Clippings and Schedule, with scores, from the 1956 Bellflower High School Basketball Season, *The Pantagraph*, 1956, 8pp.
- 4.1.9 Clippings and team picture of the 1957 Bellflower High School Baseball Team, *The Pantagraph*, 1957.
- 4.1.10 "Bellflower Serviceman Plays Basketball Overseas", *Pantagraph*, May 7, 1957.

### Folder 5: Ben Funk

- 5.1.1 Bob Girdler's School History, undated, 3pp.
- 5.1.2 Ralph J. Roy concerning his time at Ben Funk High School, undated, 2pp.
- 5.1.3 Ralph Graham concerning his time at Ben Funk High School, undated.
- 5.1.4 Dick Tarvin concerning athletics at Ben Funk High School and the whereabouts of other residents, undated, 2pp.
- 5.1.5 J. Robert "Bob" Pfeifer concerning his time at Ben Funk High School, undated.
- 5.1.6 Portions of the 1943 Ben Funk Yearbook, 1943, 8pp.
- 5.1.7 Ben Funk High School Baseball 1945-1946 Roster with summary, 1945.
- 5.1.8 Ben Funk High School Basketball Grade School and High School Roster with Season Statistics 1945-1946, 1946, 2pp.
- 5.1.9 Ben Funk High School Baseball 1946-1947 Season Summary and Players, 1947.
- 5.1.10 Ben Funk High School Basketball 1946-1947 Season Summary and Players, 1947, 2pp.

## Folder 6: Bloomington

- 6.1.1 Dave Van Horn, concerning his time at Bloomington High School and his career afterwards, undated.
- 6.1.2 Bloomington High School Baseball Schedule, 1908.
- 6.1.3 Bloomington High School, c. 1916.
- 6.1.4 Bloomington High School All American Sophomore Team, 1934.
- 6.1.5 Bloomington High School Varsity Basketball Team, 1934.
- 6.1.6 Bloomington High School's Coaches, 1934.
- 6.1.7 Mr. Carlton and Davis Field, c. 1935.
- 6.1.8 The 1935 Bloomington High School Baseball Team, 1935.
- 6.1.9 The 1935 Bloomington High School Varsity Basketball Team, 1935.
- 6.1.10 The 1935 Bloomington High School Football Team, 1935.
- 6.1.11 The 1936 Bloomington High School Baseball Team, 1936.
- 6.1.12 Bloomington High School Coaches: Ronald Lemme, Eldon Volk, and Russel Roberts, 1936, 3pp.
- 6.1.13 Bloomington High School Basketball Team, 1937.
- 6.1.14 Bloomington High School Football Team, 1937.
- 6.1.15 Bloomington High School Basketball Team, 1941.
- 6.1.16 Bloomington High School Varsity Basketball Team, 1942.
- 6.1.17 Bloomington High School "All American" Sophomore Basketball Team, 1942.
- 6.1.18 Bloomington High School Football Team, 1942.
- 6.1.19 Bloomington High School Basketball Team, 1943.
- 6.1.20 Bloomington High School Football Team, 1943.

- 6.1.21 Bloomington High School Baseball Team, 1950.
- 6.1.22 Bloomington High School Football Team, 1952.
- 6.1.23 Bloomington High School Cheerleaders, 1952.
- 6.1.24 Bloomington High School Coaching Staff, c. 1953.
- 6.1.25 Bloomington High School Basketball Team, 1953.
- 6.1.26 Bloomington High School Football Team, 1953.
- 6.1.27 Bloomington High School's Jim Orrick, c. 1958.
- 6.1.28 Jeff Mauer, Morris Judd, Mike Craig, and Captain Jerry Abbott of Bloomington High School's Baseball Team, 1959.
- 6.1.29 Bloomington High School Sophomore Football Squad, 1959.
- 6.1.30 "Fred 'Buick' Young's All-Time 'Purple and Gold' Football Team 1890-1959, c. 1959.
- 6.1.31 Pitchers Larry Woosley and Dave Popejoy with Catcher Ron Fluty, c. 1960
- 6.1.32 Football Captain Bryan Olofson, Jim Anderson, George Gilmore, and Ron Bess with Don Feek (On Ground), and Terry Shoup (41), 1961.
- 6.1.33 Bloomington High School Varsity Basketball Team, 1961.
- 6.1.34 Bloomington High School Varsity Team, 1962.
- 6.1.35 Summary of Bloomington High School Graduate Lyle K. Luttrell's Baseball Career, undated.
- 6.1.36 Summary of Bloomington Resident John (Jack) Powell's Baseball Career, undated.
- 6.1.37 Summary of Bloomington High School Graduate Curtis Lowell Raydon's Baseball Career, undated.
- 6.1.38 Bloomington High School Standout Russell Shirk, undated.
- 6.1.39 12 Greatest BHS Football Players 1931- 1949, undated.
- 6.1.40 "Outstanding Purplemen", undated.

## Folder 7: Carlock

- 7.1.1 Harold D. "Red" Swearingen concerning his time at Carlock Grade School, undated.
- 7.1.2 Carlock vs. Danvers Basketball game, 1938.
- 7.1.3 Portions from "Carlock, Where History is Still Being Made", *The Carlock Centennial Book*, 1976.

#### Folder 8: Chenoa

- 8.1.1 Chenoa Football Records 1923-1980, undated, 21pp.
- 8.1.2 Chenoa High School Old Basketball Records in Book: 1942-1976, undated.
- 8.1.3 "Chenoa Captures 40<sup>th</sup> McLean Annual County", *The Pantagraph*, c. 1951.
- 8.1.4 "Cagemen Here Friday", *The Chenoa Clipper-Times*, December 10, 1953.
- 8.1.5 "Chenoa Takes County Crown", *The Pantagraph*, 1955.
- 8.1.6 "Football A Winning Tradition At Chenoa High School", c. 1993, 2pp.
- 8.1.7 Gene Jontry concerning Project Sight and his 25 Outstanding McLean County Tourney Players, c. 1993, 3pp.
- 8.1.8 "Locals To Meet Western Team At Local Court", undated.

#### Folder 9: Colfax/Octavia

- 9.1.1. Bob Daniels concerning his time at Octavia High School, undated, 2pp.
- 9.1.2. Darwin Gilan concerning his time at Colfax High School, undated, 2pp.
- 9.1.3. Dennis Kagel to Dick Pistole concerning his memories of basketball and an article from *The Pantagraph*, April 2003, 5pp.
- 9.1.4. Curt Nord concerning his memories of the McLean County Basketball Tournament, undated, 2pp.
- 9.1.5. Clippings of the Colfax District Tournament, c. 1945, 2pp.
- 9.1.6. Clippings from Octavia High School, *The Pantagraph*, c. 1948.
- 9.1.7. "Octavia Retains County Cage Title", *The Pantagraph*, January 27,1963.
- 9.1.8. Octavia High School Basketball Team, Winners of the McLean County Tournament, 1963.
- 9.1.9. "Octavia, McLean Victorious", *The Pantagraph*, January 22, 1964.
- 9.1.10. "Octavia, Lexington Win County Semifinal Bouts", *The Pantagraph*, January 24, 1964.
- 9.1.11. Ridgeview High School McLean County Tournament Roster, c. 2002.
- 9.1.12. Octavia Basketball Team versus Fisher, undated.

#### Folder 10: Cooksville/Fletcher

- 10.1.1. Cooksville Ball Club, 1908.
- 10.1.2. Cooksville Basketball Team, 1928, 2pp.
- 10.1.3. Cooksville Semi-Pro Baseball Team, 1929.
- 10.1.4. Portion of 1929 Cooksville Yearbook, *The Talisman*, concerning basketball, 1929.
- 10.1.5. Grover Cleveland Alexander wearing one of the Cardinal uniforms from 1927 that ended up in Cooksville in 1929, *Local Legends A Photographic History of McLean County Sports 1884-1969.*
- 10.1.6. Fletcher Aces Team, 1932.
- 10.1.7. Cooksville High Baseball Team, 1937.
- 10.1.8. "Fitzgerald Cooksville Fixture", *The Pantagraph*, June 14, 1942.
- 10.1.9. Cooksville Basketball and Cross-Country Teams from *The Talisman* Yearbook, 1949, 2pp.
- 10.1.10. "Fitzgerald Re-Elected CBL President Again", *The Pantagraph*, January 31, 1952.
- 10.1.11. Summary of Baseball in Cooksville, undated.
- 10.1.12. "I Remember Fletcher", undated, 4pp.
- 10.1.13. Wilbur B. Fitzgerald concerning baseball in Fletcher and Cooksville, undated.
- 10.1.14. Fletcher Aces Baseball Team, undated.
- 10.1.15. Short Excerpt concerning the Fletcher Aces Team, undated.

#### Folder 11: Covell Baseball Diamond

11.1.1 Phil Roddey concerning his father, Roy Roddey, and the Covell Ball Diamond, 3pp.

#### Folder 12: Cropsey

- 12.1.1 Cropsey High School Speedsters Women's Basketball Team, c. 1921.
- 12.1.2 Cropsey High School Basketball Team, 1936.

- 12.1.3 "Cropsey Cagers Triumph Over Cooksville, 38-25", *The Pantagraph*, January 15, 1936.
- 12.1.4 Articles concerning Cropsey High School with Gerald Popejoy, *The Pantagraph*, c. 1938, 6pp.
- 12.1.5 Cropsey Clippings, *The Pantagraph*, c. 1930s.
- 12.1.6 Cropsey High School Basketball Team 1944-1945, 1944.
- 12.1.7 Cropsey Students: Bernadine Sarff, Berly Wagner, and Lois Abbey, 1944.
- 12.1.8 Cropsey Cheerleaders, c. 1950.
- 12.1.9 Cropsey Basketball Clipping, undated.

## Folder 13: Danvers

- 13.1.1 Del Stauffer concerning his time at Danvers High School, undated, 3pp.
- 13.1.2 Roy Roddey's Collection of Danvers baseball clippings and commentary, undated, 11pp.
- 13.1.3 Victor Linse, Student Manager, c. 1929.
- 13.1.4 Danvers District Champions 1929, 1929.
- 13.1.5 Danvers Grade School Basketball Team, c. 1929
- 13.1.6 Portions of *Danversana*, 1929, 4pp.
- 13.1.7 Lowell Newlon and Dorothy McClure, 1929
- 13.1.8 "1942 Danvers High School Team Were McLean County Baseball Champions", *The Pantagraph*, October 14, 1942.
- 13.1.9 "Danvers Clips Arrowsmith In 12 Innings, *The Pantagraph*, September 29, 1947.
- 13.1.10 "Danvers Thumps Heyworth, 57-39" Clipping from 1951 Danvers Basketball Season, 1951.
- 13.1.11 "Danvers Wins Title Hard Way", *The Pantagraph*, September 27, 1951.
- 13.1.12 "Danvers Late Surge Overcomes U. High", *The Pantagraph*, December 3, 1952.
- 13.1.13 Clippings from the 1952 Danvers Basketball Season, *The Pantagraph*, Feb 1952.
- 13.1.14 Clippings from Danvers Basketball, *The Pantagraph*, c. 1951-1952.
- 13.1.15 "Danvers Expects Tough Game", *The Pantagraph*, January 17, 1953.
- 13.1.16 Danvers Baseball Team, 1953.
- 13.1.17 Clippings from the 1953 Danvers Baseball Season, *The Pantagraph*, c. 1953.
- 13.1.18 Danvers Basketball Team 1953 Kickapoo Conference Champions, 1953.
- 13.1.19 Danvers Varsity Cheerleaders, 1954.
- 13.1.20 Danvers Lightweight Team, 1954.
- 13.1.21 Audience at a Danvers' Game, c. 1954.

## Folder 14: Downs

- 14.1.1 Bill Goodlick concerning his time at Downs High School, undated 4pp.
- 14.1.2 Ed Mcmanus concerning his time at South Downsschool, undated 7pp.
- 14.1.3 Charles H. West concerning his time in the Downs School District, undated, 6pp.
- 14.1.4 Downs Basketball Team, 1938.
- 14.1.5 Downs Basketball Team, 1939.

## Folder 15: Ellsworth

15.1.1 Don Evans to Dick Pistole concerning his time at Ellsworth High School and the McLean County Basketball Tournament, Feb 13, 2003, 3pp

- 15.1.2 Ellsworth High School Basketball Clippings, *The Ellsworth Leader*, Feb 10, 1928, 2pp.
- 15.1.3 Ellsworth Community High School Track Team, c. 1928.
- 15.1.4 Ellsworth Community High School Basketball Team, c. 1928.
- 15.1.5 Ellsworth Clippers Basketball Team, 1929.
- 15.1.6 Article on the Ellsworth Clippers with Picture of 1915 Team, c. 1944.
- 15.1.7 Ellsworth Basketball Team, 1944.
- 15.1.8 Ellsworth High School Varsity and JV Teams, 1946.
- 15.1.9 Ellsworth High School Basketball Team, c. 1954.
- 15.1.10 "Ellsworth, Danvers Clubs To Be Pressed", *The Pantagraph*, c. 1955.
- 15.1.11 Record of the Ellsworth Independent Basketball Team, c. 1959.

## Folder 16: Gridley

- 16.1.1 Rog Gerig to Dick Pistole concerning his time at Gridley High School, March 5, 2003, 2pp.
- 16.1.2 Dick Pistole concerning the achievements of Wilbur Hany and his accolades, undated, 6pp.
- 16.1.3 Perry Klopfenstein concerning his time at Gridley High School and his career afterwards, undated, 6pp.

## Folder 17: Heyworth

- 17.1.1. Clippings from the 1939-1940 Heyworth Baseball Season, *The Pantagraph*, 1940.
- 17.1.2. "Heyworth Retains Lead in Tricounty", *The Pantagraph*, August 26, 1940.
- 17.1.3. "Heyworth Nine Clubs Lexington, 14 to 0.", *The Pantagraph*, September 23, 1940.
- 17.1.4. Clippings from the 1940 Heyworth Baseball Season, *The Pantagraph*, 1940, 2pp.
- 17.1.5. Clippings from the 1941 Heyworth Baseball Season, *The Pantagraph*, 1941.
- 17.1.6. "Heyworth Knocks Wapella From Loop Lead, 26-30", 1952.
- 17.1.7. "Leake, Smith Outstanding As Heyworth Drubs Maroa", *The Pantagraph*, September 27, 1952.
- 17.1.8. "Heyworth Wins Homecoming Tilt From Octavia, 6-0", *The Pantagraph*, 1953.
- 17.1.9. "Indians Scalp Clinton 38 to 1", *The Pantagraph*, c. 1954.
- 17.1.10. 1961 Heyworth Merchants Softball Program, 1961, 2pp.
- 17.1.11. 1968 Heyworth Merchants Baseball Program (Original and Copy), 1968, 6pp each.
- 17.1.12. 1970 Heyworth Merchants Baseball Program (Original and Copy), 1970, 3pp each.
- 17.1.13. "'43 county baseball champs first to be called 'Hornets'", *The Pantagraph*, March 6, 2006, 2pp.
- 17.1.14. Summary of Heyworth sports teams, undated.
- 17.1.15. Heyworth Shot Tradition Long, undated.

## Folder 18: Leroy/Empire Township

- 18.1.1 Steve Epperson to Dick Pistole concerning his memories from the McLean County Tournament, March 3, 2003, 3pp.
- 18.1.2 Robert Hair concerning his time at Empire Township High School, undated, 4pp.

- 18.1.3 Roger Woodrey concerning his time at Empire Township High School, undated, 2pp.
- 18.1.4 Empire Township Football Team, 1937.
- 18.1.5 LeRoy High School Basketball Team, 1937.
- 18.1.6 Summary of the 1938 LeRoy Cardinals baseball team, undated,
- 18.1.7 Leroy Baseball Team with Roster, 1938
- 18.1.8 Members of the 1938 Leroy Baseball Team, 1938.
- 18.1.9 Empire Township Football Team, 1939.

## Folder 19: Lexington

- 19.1.1 Allen Pickering concerning his time at Lexington High School, undated, 5pp.
- 19.1.2 Gerald Smith concerning his time at Lexington High School, The Pleasant Hill Gophers, and the McLean County Basketball Tournament, c.1993, 8pp.
- 19.1.3 "Lexington Originates Good Ball Players" *The Lexington, Illinois Unit Journal,* 1906.
- 19.1.4 "New Teachers For Lexington Schools", June 18, 1953.
- 19.1.5 Lexington Athletics Club Team List, Directory, and Record List, 1956, 7pp.
- 19.1.6 Lexington High School Basketball Team, c. 1965.
- 19.1.7 "Lexington Confident! With good reason", *The Pantagraph*, November 2, 1973, 2pp.
- 19.1.8 Lexington High School Minutemen Football Statistics, 1973, 4pp.
- 19.1.9 Lexington Basketball Records, 1989, 17pp.

## Folder 20: McLean/McLean-Waynesville

- 20.1.1. Ralph Turner to Dick Pistole concerning a previous correspondence, May 1, 2003.
- 20.1.2. Summary of Gerald Swearingen's Career, undated.
- 20.1.3. Members of the 1949 McLean High School Colts, 1949.
- 20.1.4. "McLean Takes Third", *The Pantagraph*, January 28, 1951.
- 20.1.5. "Barr Unanimous Kickapoo Choice", *The Pantagraph*, c. 1952.
- 20.1.6. McLean-Waynesville Junior Varsity Roster with Results from Varsity and JV 1956-1957 Season, 1957.
- 20.1.7. McLean-Waynesville Pep Club and Cheerleaders, 1957.
- 20.1.8. McLean-Waynesville Basketball and Cheerleaders, 1958.

## Folder 21: Normal

- 21.1.1. Senior Letter Men of 1926 Normal Community Football Team, 1926.
- 21.1.2. Summary of 1926 Normal Community Football Team with Roster, 1926.
- 21.1.3. Joint Pictures of Normal Community High School Football Team and Illinois Wesleyan Football Team, 1926/1930.
- 21.1.4. Members of the Normal Junior High School Basketball Team, 1926.
- 21.1.5. Normal High School Basketball Team, 1926.
- 21.1.6. Members of the Normal Community High School Basketball Team, 1929, 2pp.
- 21.1.7. Normal Community High School Basketball Team, 1930.
- 21.1.8. Members of Normal Community High School Football Team, 1930.
- 21.1.9. Normal Community High School Basketball Team, 1931.
- 21.1.10. Normal Community High School Football Team Line-up, 1931.

- 21.1.11. Normal Community High School Football Team, 1931.
- 21.1.12. Normal Community High School Football Team, 1932.
- 21.1.13. Normal Community High School Cheerleaders, 1932, 2pp.
- 21.1.14. Normal Community High School Basketball Team, 1934.
- 21.1.15. Normal Community High School Football Team, 1934.
- 21.1.16. Normal Community High School Baseball Team, 1938.
- 21.1.17. Normal Community High School Basketball Team, 1938.
- 21.1.18. Normal Community High School Freshman/ Sophomore Basketball Team, 1949.
- 21.1.19. Normal Community High School Baseball Team, 1949.
- 21.1.20. Normal Community High School Basketball Team, 1949.
- 21.1.21. Normal Community High School Football Team, 1949.
- 21.1.22. Normal Community High School Basketball Team, 1950.
- 21.1.23. Normal Community High School Football Team, 1950.
- 21.1.24. Normal High School Football Players Jerry Rose and Jim Maxey, c. 1951.
- 21.1.25. Normal Community High School Baseball Team, 1952.
- 21.1.26. Normal Community High School Baseball Road trip, 1952
- 21.1.27. Normal Community High School Basketball Team, 1952 2pp.
- 21.1.28. Dick Metzger, holder of the single season scoring record, c. 1952.
- 21.1.29. John Campbell, Senior Guard for Normal Community, 1952.
- 21.1.30. Normal Community High School Cheerleaders, 1952.
- 21.1.31. Normal Community High School's Dick Metzger, 1952.
- 21.1.32. Normal Community High School's Dick Metzger Battles Bloomington's Gary Francis at Ironmen Gym, 1953.
- 21.1.33. Bloomington vs. Normal Community High School Football Line-up Sheet, 1954.
- 21.1.34. Picture from Normal Community High School Basketball 1954 Season, 1954.
- 21.1.35. Dave Blunk, c. 1958.
- 21.1.36. Normal Community High School Fresh-Soph Basketball Tea, 1959.
- 21.1.37. Photo from Normal Community High School Basketball Season, 1959.
- 21.1.38. All-State Receiver John Hendricks, c. 1959.
- 21.1.39. Larry Shoemaker, All State Guard, c. 1960.
- 21.1.40. Jack Barton, c. 1961.
- 21.1.41. Normal Community High School Cheerleaders, c. 1962, 2pp.
- 21.1.42. Normal Community High School Baseball Team 1968, 1968, 3pp.
- 21.1.43. Normal Community Graduate Mike Wells, c. 1970s, 2pp.
- 21.1.44. Don Cox, 1980s, 2pp.
- 21.1.45. Normal Community High School Girls' Softball Team, 1984.
- 21.1.46. Ron Curry, c. 1985.
- 21.1.47. Todd Kagel, c. 1985.
- 21.1.48. Andy Ommon, c. 1985.
- 21.1.49. Doug Higgin, c. 1986.
- 21.1.50. Brad Jane, c. 1987.
- 21.1.51. Chad Hudson, c. 1990
- 21.1.52. Jaime Gray, 2 Time All- State, c. 1994.
- 21.1.53. Jenny Schmidt, c. 1994.
- 21.1.54. Normal Community High School Girls Basketball Team, 1994.
- 21.1.55. NCHS Coach Dick Thorp, undated.

- 21.1.56. "Normal Defeats Anchor 33 to 32", *The Pantagraph*, undated.
- 21.1.57. Normal Community Basketball Records, undated.

#### Folder 22: Stanford

- 22.1.1 Summary of Ron Bernau and his time at Stanford Grade and High School with article from *The Pantagraph*, 2pp, c. 1956.
- 22.1.2 Loren "Mick" Ehling concerning Stanford High School, undated, 3pp.
- 22.1.3 Stanford High School Basketball Team Summary, 1934.
- 22.1.4 Stanford High School Class History, 1949, 13pp.
- 22.1.5 Portions of Stanford High School Class History, 1950, 3pp.
- 22.1.6 Clippings from the 1950-1951 Stanford Basketball Season, *The Pantagraph*, 1950-1951.
- 22.1.7 Stanford Community Grade School Eighth Grade Commencement, 1951.
- 22.1.8 Clipping from the 1951-1952 Stanford Basketball Season, *The Pantagraph*, c. 1951, 4pp.
- 22.1.9 Stanford High School Baseball Team with Season Records, c. 1950s.
- 22.1.10 Stanford High School Varsity and Second Basketball Team, 1954, 2pp.
- 22.1.11 Various Clippings from Stanford Community, undated.

#### Folder 23: St. Mary's /Trinity/ Central Catholic

- 23.1.1 Gene Cwick concerning his time at Trinity High School and all-time line-ups, May 20, 1993, 5pp.
- 23.1.2 Larry Travis concerning his time at Trinity High School, undated.
- 23.1.3 Members of St. Mary's High School Football Team, 1925, 3pp.
- 23.1.4 St. Mary's Basketball Team, 1926.
- 23.1.5 Short Excerpt about St. Mary's Athletics Staff, c. 1928, 2pp.
- 23.1.6 St. Mary's High School Basketball Team with article, 1928.
- 23.1.7 Excerpt about John Callans, c. 1928.
- 23.1.8 Trinity High School Baseball Team, 1930.
- 23.1.9 Trinity High School Basketball Team with Article, 1930.
- 23.1.10 "Sidelights on the T. Men" Trinity High School Football Team Article, c. 1930.
- 23.1.11 Trinity High School Football Team 1930 Season Summary, c. 1930.
- 23.1.12 Trinity High School Basketball Team, c. 1931 2pp.
- 23.1.13 Trinity High School Coaches and Captains, c. 1932.
- 23.1.14 Trinity High School Baseball Team, 1932.
- 23.1.15 Trinity High School Trophies, c. 1932.
- 23.1.16 Trinity High School Basketball Roster, c. 1939.
- 23.1.17 Trinity High School Basketball Roster with Season Summary, 1952.
- 23.1.18 Trinity High School Corn Belt All-Stars, 1953.
- 23.1.19 Trinity High School Basketball Team, c. 1953.
- 23.1.20 Trinity High School Football Team, 1953.
- 23.1.21 Bloomington High School vs. Trinity High School Football Flyer, October 8, 1954.
- 23.1.22 Steve Frost, c. 1957.

- 23.1.23 Trinity High School Baseball Team, 1957.
- 23.1.24 Inter-City Trinity High School Players, c. 1958.
- 23.1.25 Frost Out Running to first base, c. 1958.
- 23.1.26 Coaches Adolph Jerdee and John Snyder with Father Robert Hughes, c. 1959.
- 23.1.27 All Intercity Trinity High School Players Dick Schwebel and Bill Sweeney, 1959.
- 23.1.28 Jim Clark, c. 1959
- 23.1.29 Trinity High School Junior Varsity Team, c. 1960.
- 23.1.30 Trinity High School's Baseball Team, c. 1960.
- 23.1.31 Marty Capodice, Denny Gustavson, Kenny Tynan, Bill Carlson, and John Clark of the Trinity High School Baseball Team, 1960.
- 23.1.32 Larry Travis, Dave Fox, Denny Matthews, and Jim Arteman of the Trinity High School Baseball Team, c. 1960
- 23.1.33 Bloomington vs. Trinity Basketball game, c. 1961.
- 23.1.34 Dr. Fred Frost's All Time Intercity Football Team, undated.

#### Folder 24: Towanda

- 24.1.1. Six Man Football Team at Towanda High School, 1939, 2pp.
- 24.1.2. Towanda School Summary, 1940, 4pp.
- 24.1.3. Towanda School Summary, 1946, 10pp.
- 24.1.4. Towanda School Summary, 1947, 3pp.
- 24.1.5. Towanda Grade School Basketball Team, 1949.
- 24.1.6. "Name that team", *The Pantagraph*, April 27, 1995, 3pp.

#### **Folder 25: University**

- 25.1.1. T.M. Barger concerning the development of University High School and Metcalf, undated, 4pp.
- 25.1.2. University High School Baseball Team, 1950.
- 25.1.3. University High School Basketball Team, 1951.
- 25.1.4. University High School Basketball Team, 1953.
- 25.1.5. University High School Football Team, 1953.
- 25.1.6. Bloomington High School vs. University High School Game Sheet, 1954.
- 25.1.7. University High School Basketball Team, 1954.
- 25.1.8. University High School's Kevin Moore, 1956.
- 25.1.9. University High School Basketball Team, 1956.
- 25.1.10. University High School Football Team, 1956.
- 25.1.11. University High School Football "Marty O'Connor gets away a desperation kick against Clinton", c. 1956.

#### Folder 26: Illinois State Normal University/ Illinois State University

- 26.1.1. Old Main, 1861.
- 26.1.2. ISNU Basketball Team, 1908.
- 26.1.3. ISNU Women's Basketball Team, 1908.
- 26.1.4. ISNU football and basketball coach, George Binnewies, 1909.
- 26.1.5. ISNU Basketball Player Guy Ogle, c. 1909.
- 26.1.6. ISNU Basketball Player Fred Young, 1909.
- 26.1.7. ISNU Basketball Player Leslie Hargitt (On Right), 1909.

- 26.1.8. ISNU Basketball Index Summary, 1909.
- 26.1.9. ISNU Basketball Team 3<sup>rd</sup> place at IIAA Tournament, 1913.
- 26.1.10. ISNU Basketball Line-up, c. 1930.
- 26.1.11. ISNU Football Team 1932, 1932.
- 26.1.12. ISNU's Coach Howard Hancock, c. 1932.
- 26.1.13. ISNU's Don Seaton (left), c. 1932.
- 26.1.14. ISNU's Track Captain Jimmy Johnson, c. 1932.
- 26.1.15. Pim Goff, c. 1933, 2pp.
- 26.1.16. Campbell A. "Stretch" Miller, c. 1933.
- 26.1.17. ISNU's Coaching Staff, c. 1933.
- 26.1.18. INSU Baseball Team, 1933.
- 26.1.19. ISNU Basketball Team, 1933.
- 26.1.20. Old Main At ISNU, c. 1933.
- 26.1.21. Wilbur Barton, captain of ISNU's 1936 Basketball Team, 1936.
- 26.1.22. ISNU Basketball Team, 1938.
- 26.1.23. ISNU's Football Coach "Hap" Arends, c. 1938.
- 26.1.24. "Grid Rivals Celebrate New Era After Tie—Await Benefit Game", *The Pantagraph*, November 21, 1938.
- 26.1.25. ISNU Basketball Team, 1939.
- 26.1.26. Captain and Quarterback Jack Secord, c. 1939.
- 26.1.27. Members of ISNU Baseball Team and Coaches Frye and Hancock, c. 1939.
- 26.1.28. ISNU Basketball Player John Scott, c. 1940.
- 26.1.29. ISNU Basketball "B" Team, c. 1940.
- 26.1.30. ISNU Varsity Basketball Team, c. 1940.
- 26.1.31. ISNU Basketball Team, c. 1945
- 26.1.32. ISNU Football Team, c. 1946.
- 26.1.33. ISNU's Football Bench at McCormick Field, 1946.
- 26.1.34. ISNU Basketball Team at McCormick Gym, 1947.
- 26.1.35. ISNU's Dick Baldrini circles left at McCormick Field, c. 1949.
- 26.1.36. Dean Burridge: Co-captain, Most Valuable, I.I.A.C. Most Valuable, c. 1950.
- 26.1.37. "The point that beat Western won the homecoming game- right through the uprights" ISU vs Western, c. 1950.
- 26.1.38. ISNU Cheerleader Sammy, c. 1950.
- 26.1.39. ISNU Basketball Player Bill Sarver, c. 1953.
- 26.1.40. ISNU Basketball Players Rod Brent and Captain Don Feek, c. 1957.
- 26.1.41. Horton Field House, c. 1960s.
- 26.1.42. ISNU's Football Coach Ed Struck, c. 1962.
- 26.1.43. ISNU Football Team, 1962.
- 26.1.44. McCormick Field with ISNU's Bill Monken, Jim Butts, and Bill Vance, 1963.
- 26.1.45. ISNU's Dr. Jim Collie and Warren Crews, 1963.
- 26.1.46. "Bob Sorrell drives in past a defender and sets himself for a lay-up", c. 1963.
- 26.1.47. ISU's Bubbles Hawkins playing for the Golden State Warriors, c. 1975.
- 26.1.48. Doug Collins with ISU 1981 Basketball Records, 1981, 7pp.
- 26.1.49. "Where Have You Gone... Dave Schertz", *The Pantagraph*, December 3, 1995.
- 26.1.50. ISU Redbirds Scoring Records, c. 2001.
- 26.1.51. Summary of Dr. Buford "Duffy" Bass, undated, 3pp.

- 26.1.52. Summary of Will Robinson, ISNU Coach, undated, 3pp.
- 26.1.53. Summary of Campbell Stretch Miller, undated.
- 26.1.54. Summary of Pim Goff, undated, 2pp.
- 26.1.55. ISNU Coach Carl Heldt, undated.
- 26.1.56. ISNU Roger Cushman, director of sports information and news services, undated.
- 26.1.57. ISNU's Basketball Coaches, undated
- 26.1.58. ISNU Basketball Players Preston Jordan, Bob Sorrell, and Jim Ringes, undated.
- 26.1.59. "Bees Sting Leathernecks; McBride, Dieken Leaders", undated.
- 26.1.60. "Blueboys Offer Little Opposition to Smooth Working Red Birds", undated.
- 26.1.61. Dr. Gene Budig, American League President and ISU President, undated.
- 26.1.62. Town Tatler: An Intimate View of T. Donald, undated.

#### Folder 27: Illinois Wesleyan University

- 27.1.1. IWU Football Team, 1894.
- 27.1.2. IWU Football Team, 1907.
- 27.1.3. IWU Baseball 1908 Season Recap, 1908.
- 27.1.4. IWU Football 1908 Season Recap, 1908.
- 27.1.5. IWU Football Team, 1908.
- 27.1.6. IWU Girls Basketball Team and Season Recap, 1908, 2pp.
- 27.1.7. Fred Muhl, Director of Athletics at IWU, c. 1911.
- 27.1.8. IWU Student Fred Young, 1913.
- 27.1.9. IWU Basketball Team, 1914.
- 27.1.10. Captain Elliott, 1915.
- 27.1.11. IWU Football "W" Men, c. 1915.
- 27.1.12. IWU Coaches Ned Whitesell and Dr. Norman Elliott, c. 1930, 3pp
- 27.1.13. Winston Churchill, Cheerleader for IWU, c. 1930.
- 27.1.14. IWU Basketball Team, 1930.
- 27.1.15. Summary of ISU Basketball Season, 1930.
- 27.1.16. Members of the 1930 IWU Football Team, 1930.
- 27.1.17. IWU Football Team, 1930.
- 27.1.18. IWU Titan's Tackle Tony Blazine, c. 1931
- 27.1.19. IWU vs. ISNU Game Summary, c. 1932.
- 27.1.20. IWU Football Team are Little 19 Conference Champions, 1933.
- 27.1.21. IWU Basketball Team, 1935.
- 27.1.22. IWU Football Record, 1937.
- 27.1.23. IWU Football Schedule, 1938.
- 27.1.24. Members of the 1938 IWU Football Team, 1938.
- 27.1.25. IWU Varsity Football Roster, 1938.
- 27.1.26. IWU Baseball Team, 1939.
- 27.1.27. The Stands at Illinois Wesleyan, c. 1950,2pp.
- 27.1.28. Dean Padgett to Richard Pistole concerning IWU's 1954 game against Milliken, 2002, 4pp.
- 27.1.29. IWU Baseball Team, 1958.
- 27.1.30. IWU Basketball Team, 1960
- 27.1.31. IWU Football Team, 1960.
- 27.1.32. IWU's Alex Hood #23 and Bob Simon #74 at Homecoming Game, 1960.

- 27.1.33. Jerry Wisted photos, c. 1960.
- 27.1.34. IWU's Dennis Bridges in IWU vs ISNU game, 1960
- 27.1.35. Joe Pregenzer of IWU and San Francisco Giants, c. 1963.
- 27.1.36. IWU Quarterback Steve Lauub, c. 1966.
- 27.1.37. IWU's "Super Seven Plus One" Basketball Team, 1976.
- 27.1.38. IWU's Record at Fred Young Fieldhouse, c. 1994.
- 27.1.39. John J. Ralph to Alice Temple concerning Illinois Wesleyan Football matches played at Doubleday Field in 1939, September 17, 1996, 4pp
- 27.1.40. IWU NCAA Division III National Champions, 1997.
- 27.1.41. IWU Athletics Recap, c. 1997.
- 27.1.42. Jerry Wisted and Roger Hahn, undated.
- 27.1.43. IWU Football Coach Bob "Big Bustem" Morrow, undated.
- 27.1.44. "Titan Featurettes", undated.
- 27.1.45. IWU Football coach Don Larson, undated.
- 27.1.46. IWU Basketball Player Jack Sikma, undated, 2pp.
- 27.1.47. Portions of IWU's Wesleyana, undated, 4pp.
- 27.1.48. Probable Starting Lineups, Illinois Wesleyan vs Chicago, undated.
- 27.1.49. IWU's Hansen Center, undated.
- 27.1.50. Short excerpt on some IWU Titans baseball players, undated.

#### Folder 28: McLean County Basketball Tournaments 1930s & 1940s

- 28.1.1. High Schools that have played in the McLean County Tournament and Nickname If Known, Undated.
- 28.1.2. The Birth of the McLean County Basketball Tournament, undated, 4pp.
- 28.1.3. McLean County Tournament History, c. 2003.
- 28.1.4. McLean County Tournament Clippings, c. 1934.
- 28.1.5. Clippings from the 1936 McLean County Tournament, 1936, 3pp.
- 28.1.6. 28<sup>th</sup> Annual McLean County Basketball Tournament Program, 1938, 4pp.
- 28.1.7. 29<sup>th</sup> Annual McLean County Tournament Program, 1939, 6pp.
- 28.1.8. Clipping and Box Scores for the 1941 McLean County Tournament, 1941.
- 28.1.9. 35<sup>th</sup> Annual McLean County Tournament Program and Results of 1944 McLean County Basketball Tournament, 1944, 1945, 6pp.
- 28.1.10. 37<sup>th</sup> Annual McLean County Tournament Bracket Sheet, 1947.
- 28.1.11. 37<sup>th</sup> Annual McLean County Tournament Program with article on Anchor, 1947, 6pp.
- 28.1.12. 38<sup>th</sup> Annual McLean County Tournament Program, 1948, 5pp.
- 28.1.13. 39<sup>th</sup> Annual McLean County Tournament Program, 1949, 4pp.

#### Folder 29: McLean County Basketball Tournaments 1950s & 1960s

- 29.1.1. 40<sup>th</sup> Annual McLean County Basketball Tournament Program, 1950, 8pp.
- 29.1.2. 46<sup>th</sup> Annual McLean County Basketball Tournament Program, 1955, 6pp.
- 29.1.3. 53<sup>rd</sup> Annual McLean County Basketball Tournament Program, 1963, 11pp.
- 29.1.4. 54<sup>th</sup> Annual McLean County Basketball Tournament Program, 1964, 24pp.
- 29.1.5. "Octavia, McLean Victorious" The Pantagraph, January 22, 1964.
- 29.1.6. 55<sup>th</sup> Annual McLean County Basketball Tournament Program, 1965, 20pp.

#### Folder 30: McLean County Basketball Tournaments 70s & 90s

- 30.1.1. 64<sup>th</sup> McLean County Basketball Tournament Program with Team Pictures, 1974, 19pp.
- 30.1.2. 82<sup>nd</sup> McLean County Basketball Tournament Program, 1992, 16pp.

#### Folder 31: Miscellaneous Basketball Tournaments

- 31.1.1. Third Annual District Tournament Program, 1938, 4pp.
- 31.1.2. Tenth Annual District Tournament Program, 1945, 4pp.
- 31.1.3. Twelfth Annual District Tournament Program, 1947, 2pp.
- 31.1.4. Grade School State Sectional Lightweights Basketball Tournament Teams, February 1947, 2pp.
- 31.1.5. Thirteenth Annual District Tournament Program, 1948, 3pp. 2 copies.
- 31.1.6. Chenoa Regional Basketball Tournament Program, 1948.
- 31.1.7. Saratoga Tournament All Stars vs. Chicago Shamrocks, 1948.
- 31.1.8. Clippings concerning basketball tournaments, *The Pantagraph*, c. 1949-1953.
- 31.1.9. "Indians, Hornets Share Cage Titles", *The Pantagraph*, 1951.
- 31.1.10. "San Jose Edges Minier 53-52 In Overtime; Tremont Wins", undated.
- 31.1.11. "Lexington Knocks Off Chenoa-Saybrook Wins", undated.
- 31.1.12. Anchor Community, San Jose, Moore Township, and Saybrook Community High Schools' Coaches, Players, Principals, and Cheerleaders Roster, undated.
- 31.1.13. Nicknames of McLean County Basketball Players, undated.

#### Folder 32: Independent Basketball

- 32.1.1. Basketball Diagram, Second Edition of the Rules Book, 1893.
- 32.1.2. Saratoga Tournament All-Stars vs. Chicago Shamrocks, 1942.
- 32.1.3. Information and Box Scores regarding the Bloomington Prairie Ramblers and Jim Jeffers, *The Pantagraph*, c. 1950, 15 pp.

#### Folder 33: Softball

- 33.1.1. Dale Township Softball Association Sheet, 1951, 2pp.
- 33.1.2. McLean County Softball Schedule, 1954.
- 33.1.3. Original and Copy of the 1961 Town and Country Softball Schedule, 1961, 6pp each.
- 33.1.4. 52<sup>nd</sup> Year Amateur Softball Association of Illinois Brochure, 1984, 23pp.
- 33.1.5. 54<sup>th</sup> Year Amateur Softball Association of Illinois Brochure, c. 1986, 28pp.
- 33.1.6. Softball's Centennial Year, 1987.
- 33.1.7. Dick Pistole concerning the 1958 Budweiser Chiefs, c. 1987. 2 copies.
- 33.1.8. "State Farm Chiefs—A Fond Memory", ALFI, May 3, 1991, 3pp.
- 33.1.9. "Softball reunion family's affair" The Pantagraph, July 27, 1993, 3pp.
- 33.1.10. 61<sup>st</sup> Year Amateur Softball Association of Illinois Brochure, 1993, 11pp.
- 33.1.11. The Birth of Softball: Softball History, c. 1997, 8pp.
- 33.1.12. Summary of South Hill Pirates, undated.

#### Folder 34: Baseball – General

34.1.1. Indiana-Illinois-Iowa League, 1903.

- 34.1.2. Bloomington Bloomers, 1915.
- 34.1.3. 1940 Sandlot Semi-Pro Baseball League and Teams, 1940.
- 34.1.4. Pete Elliott and Don Riebe in W.B. Read & Co. Baseball advertisement, c. 1944.
- 34.1.5. American Legion Junior Baseball Team and Committee of Louis E. Davis Post 56, 1946.
- 34.1.6. Eureka Williams Baseball's Bud Jackson, c. 1948.
- 34.1.7. Bloomington Old Timers Baseball Association Seventh Annual Banquet, January 15, 1958, 2pp.
- 34.1.8. The Old Time Pro-Semi Pro Baseball Players and Sports Fans Association of Central Illinois Third Annual Banquet Program, January 25, 1962.
- 34.1.9. The Old Time Pro-Semi Pro Baseball Players and Sports Fans Association of Central Illinois Fourth Annual Banquet Program, January 10, 1963.
- 34.1.10. G.M.C. Trucks Baseball Team, 1965.
- 34.1.11. Roger Cushman to Don concerning Pop Dillon, October 20, 2002.
- 34.1.12. James Rinne, undated.
- 34.1.13. Charles "Old Hoss" Radbourn, undated.
- 34.1.14. Clark Calvin "Old Fox" Griffith, undated, 3pp.
- 35.1.1. "House of David Trips Stars, 3-1", *The Pantagraph*, undated.
- 35.1.2. IAC Constitution, undated, 2pp.

#### Folder 35: Baseball – Tuesday/Thursday League

- 35.1.3. Summary of the Tuesday Thursday League, undated.
- 35.1.4. Clippings from the 1952 Tuesday-Thursday League Season, 1952.
- 35.1.5. Clippings from the 1953 Tuesday-Thursday League Season, 1953.
- 35.1.6. Clippings from the 1955 Tuesday Thursday League, *The Lexington Unit Journal*, c. 1955, 10pp.
- 35.1.7. Pleasant Hill Gopher Roster and Records, c. 1955, 3pp.
- 35.1.8. Tuesday-Thursday All-Star Team (First and Second Team), undated.
- 35.1.9. Tuesday-Thursday Entire League Batting Averages and Other Records, undated.
- 35.1.10. Tuesday-Thursday Batting Averages by Team, undated, 10pp.
- 35.1.11. Tuesday-Thursday Standings and a player's recollections with articles taken from *The Pantagraph* and *Lexington Unit Journal*, c. 1950s.

#### Folder 36: Baseball- Muny League

- 36.1.1. "Floyd Schwenn Manages County Team in League", *The Pantagraph*, 1943.
- 36.1.2. "State Farm Aces Trim Antlered House, 4 to 1", *The Pantagraph*, 1943.
- 36.1.3. "Dick Smith Pitches No Hitter For Oilers", *The Pantagraph*, 1945.
- 36.1.4. "Cardinals Wallop All-Stars, 32-0 in Mud Battle at Fans Field", undated, 2pp.

#### Folder 37: Baseball- Tri County League

37.1.1. List of Participating Teams in 1940 and 1941 Seasons, undated.

#### Folder 38: Corn Belt, Tri-Valley, and Corn Valley League

38.1.1. Record of Secretary-Treasurer of The Tri-Valley Baseball League for 1948 Season, 1948, 3pp.

- 38.1.2. Meeting Minutes for 1949 Tri-Valley Season, 1949, 2pp.
- 38.1.3. Meeting Summary from 1950 Tri-Valley Season, 1950.
- 38.1.4. Meeting Minutes from 1951 Tri-Valley Season, 1951, 2pp.
- 38.1.5. Record of Secretary-Treasurer of The Tri-Valley Baseball League for 1952, 1952.
- 38.1.6. Clippings from the Corn Belt League, *The Pantagraph*, 1948-1952, 2pp.
- 38.1.7. Meeting Minutes from 1953 Tri-Valley Season, 1953, 7pp
- Expenditures, Receipts, and Balance on Hand of The Tri-Valley Baseball League, c. 1953.
- 38.1.9. Meeting Minutes from 1954 Tri-Valley Season, 1954, 4pp
- 38.1.10. Meeting Minutes from 1956 Tri-Valley Season, 1956.
- 38.1.11. Meeting Minutes from 1957 Tri-Valley Season, 1957.
- 38.1.12. 1958 Tri-Valley Baseball League Schedule, 1958.
- Meeting Minutes and Treasurer's Report from 1958 Tri-Valley Season, 1958, 3pp.
- 38.1.14. Treasurer's Reports for 1959 Tri-Valley League, c. 1959.
- 38.1.15. 1960 Tri-Valley Baseball League Schedule, 1960.
- 38.1.16. Meeting Minutes and Treasurer's Report from 1960 Tri-Valley Season, 1960, 4pp.
- 38.1.17. 1961 Tri-Valley Baseball League Schedule, 1961.
- 38.1.18. Meeting Minutes from 1961 Tri-Valley Season, 1961 3pp.
- 38.1.19. 1962 Tri-Valley Baseball League Schedule, 1962.
- 38.1.20. Treasurer's Report from Tri-Valley 1962 Season, 1962.
- 38.1.21. 1963 Corn Valley Baseball League Schedule, 1963.
- 38.1.22. "Young's Yarns", The Pantagraph, April 21, 1963.
- 38.1.23. 1965 Corn Valley Baseball League Schedule, 1965.
- 38.1.24. 1965 Corn Valley Officers List and Teams, 1965.
- 38.1.25. "McLean Topples Heyworth, 5-4, for Corn Valley Title", The Pantagraph, 1966.
- 38.1.26. 1967 Corn Valley Baseball League Schedule, 1967.
- 38.1.27. Clippings from the 1967 Corn Valley Season, *The Pantagraph*, 1967.
- 38.1.28. 1968 Corn Valley Baseball League Officers, 1968.
- 38.1.29. 1970 Corn Valley Officers List and Teams, 1970.
- 38.1.30. "Corn Valley Trophy", *The Pantagraph*, 1970.
- 38.1.31. Clippings from the 1975 Corn Valley Season, *The Pantagraph*, 1975.
- 38.1.32. 1978 Corn Valley Baseball League Schedule, 1978.
- 38.1.33. 1978 Corn Valley Final Standings with article, *The Pantagraph*, August 23, 1978.
- 38.1.34. 1979 Corn Valley Baseball League Schedule, 1979.
- 38.1.35. 1979 Corn Valley Final Standings, 1979.
- 38.1.36. 1980 Corn Valley Baseball League Schedule, 1980.
- 38.1.37. 1980 Corn Valley Standings, 1980
- 38.1.38. "Corn Valley goes national", c. 1980.
- 38.1.39. 1981 Corn Valley Baseball League Schedule, 1981, 2pp.
- 38.1.40. "Corn Valley opens May 31", *The Pantagraph*, 1981.
- 38.1.41. 1981 Corn Valley Standings, 1981.
- 38.1.42. Clippings from 1982 Corn Valley Season, The Pantagraph, 1982.
- 38.1.43. "Clinton Takes Corn Valley title", *The Pantagraph*, 1983.
- 38.1.44. "Weuthrich hurls McLean to title", 1983.

- 38.1.45. Clippings from 1983 Corn Valley Season, The Pantagraph, 1983.
- 38.1.46. 1984 Corn Valley Standings, 1984.
- 38.1.47. Clippings and Final Standings from 1984 Corn Valley Season, *The Pantagraph*, 1984.
- 38.1.48. 1985 Corn Valley Standings, 1985.
- 38.1.49. Clippings and Final Standings from 1985 Corn Valley Season, *The Pantagraph*, 1985.
- 38.1.50. 1986 Corn Valley Standings and Awards, 1986, 2pp.
- 38.1.51. 1987 Corn Valley Standings, 1987.
- 38.1.52. 1987 Corn Valley Outstanding Pitcher, 1987.
- 38.1.53. Clippings from 1989 Corn Valley Season with 1988 standings, *The Pantagraph*, 1989.
- 38.1.54. "Corn Valley Baseball League", *The Pantagraph*, April 15, 1993, 2pp.
- 38.1.55. Rounds One and Two of Baseball Season, undated.
- 38.1.56. Tri Valley Baseball Minutes, undated.
- 38.1.57. League Managers Vote Colfax as winner of Gerald Swearingen Sportsmanship Trophy, undated.
- 38.1.58. Dick Pistole to Don concerning Baseball Leagues, undated.
- 38.1.59. Details of Tri-Valley's and Corn Belt's final seasons and merger in 1963, undated, 2pp.

#### Folder 39: Miscellaneous Clippings 1930s

#### Folder 40: Miscellaneous Clippings 1940s

#### Folder 41: Miscellaneous Clippings 1950s

#### Folder 42: 50 Years Ago Clippings

- 42.1.1. 50 Years Ago Clippings, *The Pantagraph*, 1998, 3pp.
- 42.1.2. 50 Years Ago Clippings, *The Pantagraph*, 1999.
- 42.1.3. Summary of George Musso, Chicago Bears Player, undated.

#### Folder 43: Elliott, Pete

- 43.1.1 "1960s: Pete Elliott", *The News-Gazette*, undated.
- 43.1.2 Record of Pete Elliott's accolades, undated.

#### Folder 44: Hawthorne, Lester

- 44.1.1. Lester "Babe" Hawthorne concerning his time at Saybrook High School, his top McLean County Basketball Team, and an article announcing his induction into IBCA's Hall of Fame, undated, 3pp.
- 44.1.2. Clippings of Saybrook High School sports with Lester Hawthorne mentioned, *The Pantagraph*, undated, 5pp.

#### Folder 45: Kaiser, Frank

45.1.1. Mrs. Kaiser concerning her husband, Hank Kaiser and his career, Undated, 4pp.

- 45.1.2. "Kinsey, Kaiser Will Manage Area Team in All-Star Game", *The Pantagraph*, June 2, 1959.
- 45.1.3. "Kaiser Left Only One Goal Unrealized", *The Pantagraph*, June 22, 1973.
- 45.1.4. "Intercity Sports Figure Kaiser Dies", *The Pantagraph*, May 5, 1988.
- 45.1.5. Hank Kaiser in Navy Baseball Uniform, undated.

#### Folder 46: Stolfa, C.J.

- 46.1.1. C.J. Stolfa concerning his time at Trinity High School and his all-time fast pitch softball team, undated, 3pp.
- 46.1.2. "Stolfa earns selection into state softball Hall", *The Pantagraph*, March 27, 1985.
- 46.1.3. "Good times, success still flowing in Stolfa's veins", *The Pantagraph*, March 30, 1985.

#### Folder 47: Young, Fred

- 47.1.1. "Fred Young recalls thrills of his 50 years in sports", *The Pantagraph*, May 14, 1972, 2pp.
- 47.1.2. Fred Young's Nomination for Naismith Memorial Basketball Hall of Fame, undated, 6pp.
- 47.1.3. Roger Cushman concerning the life and legacy of Fred Young, undated, 2pp.
- 47.1.4. "Organized Sports", undated.
- 47.1.5. "Fred H. 'Brick' Young '15 dead at 88; Memorial Scholarship Fund Established", undated.
- 47.1.6. "Organized Sports", undated.
- 47.1.7. Fred Young, undated.

#### **Loose Items:**

**13 x 11 White Scrapbook** - Clippings from *The Pantagraph*, compiled by Richard Pistole, from the 1940s and 1950s concerning the Municipal League, a semi-pro baseball league in the McLean County area. The clippings detail season records and news around the league.

**15 x 11 Black Scrapbook -** Clippings from *The Pantagraph*, compiled by Richard Pistole, from the 1930s-1950s concerning the Municipal League, a semi-pro baseball league in the McLean County area. The clippings show season records and news from the league.

**13.5 x 11 Orange Scrapbook -** Newspaper clippings from *The Pantagraph* concerning the Tri-County League, a semi-pro baseball league in McLean County. The clippings are from the 1930s-1940s and detail season records and important milestones within the league.

**8.75 x 11 Brown Scrapbook -** Information compiled by Wilbur Hany of Gridley, IL, later given to Richard Pistole. The clippings, taken from *The Pantagraph*, detail the exploits of McLean County high school basketball teams during the mid to late 20<sup>th</sup> century. Also included in the

collection are a few photocopied pictures of Gridley High School sports teams and other influential people from Gridley, IL.

-30-